
January 15, 2011

Inspector General Glenn A. Fine
Department of Justice
950 Pennsylvania Avenue
Washington, DC 20530-0001

	 Re:	 Complaint filed 12/13/2010
		
		
Dear Inspector General Fine,

	 This concerns a verified 137-page complaint that I filed on December 13, 2010 regarding 
misconduct at the FBI.  I sent the complaint to the Investigations Division pursuant to the 
instructions on your office’s website.

	 I have written to the OIG hotline and Investigations Division seeking information on the 
status of my complaint.  However, I have not been able to obtain a response.

	 The complaint alleges nine counts of misconduct against five employees of the FBI for 
their falsification of investigative records and other criminal or dishonest acts.  The complaint  is 
supported with documentary evidence from the FBI’s own files.  The complaint raises important 
issues implicating the FBI’s “core values,” especially that of Integrity.  Further, the complaint 
shows violations of the Merit System and the FBI’s own policies by a component of the FBI’s 
Security Division.  In addition, the complaint exposes failures in the FBI’s system of discipline, 
including deficiencies that were supposed to have been rectified years ago after the famous Bell 
report on the FBI’s Office of Professional Responsibility.

	 It is my sincere hope that the complaint will be investigated.  I enclose an electronic 
copy with this letter for your review.  Would you possibly consider directing the Investigations 
Division to initiate an investigation?

	 On another note, I read that you are departing your office later this month.  You have had 
a distinguished term as Inspector General, and I wish you all the best.

	 Sincerely, 

	
	




